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March 30, 2017
The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:
As required by Ordinance 18449, I am pleased to transmit to the King County Council a motion approving the work plan for the establishment of the METRO CONNECTS Development Program (“MCDP” or “Development Program”). The ordinance reads, in part:
SECTION 2. A.

1. By March 30, 2017, the executive shall transmit to the council a work plan for establishment of a METRO CONNECTS development program and a motion that approves the work plan.

The Puget Sound Regional Council has forecasted that our region will have one million more people and 850,000 more jobs by 2040, making our region one of the fastest growing areas in the country. METRO CONNECTS is Metro’s long-range plan that identifies a path for Metro to build a transit system to help accommodate this growth. Following adoption of METRO CONNECTS by the King County Council on January 23, 2017, Metro staff developed the MCDP work plan to identify near-term strategies to move the County towards the long-range vision embodied in METRO CONNECTS.
The Development Program helps build Metro’s internal capacity to deliver METRO CONNECTS and facilitate discussion and collaboration with both our internal agency staff and jurisdictional partners on transit service needs and accompanying capital elements. The Development Program also identifies opportunities to achieve efficiencies in implementing projects and ensures that Metro has the necessary policy guidance to effectively implement the work plan.
The Development Program allows Metro and its jurisdictional partners to identify efficiencies in building regional transportation capital facilities, support cities’ planned land use, and bring more effective and robust transit service to Metro customers. The work plan identifies Metro’s proposed strategy to establish the Development Program by engaging the Regional Transit Committee and other key stakeholders.
The MCDP work plan furthers the County’s Strategic Plan objectives to support a strong, diverse, and sustainable economy; meet the growing need for transportation services and facilities throughout the County; and shape a built environment that allows communities to flourish.
The Development Program also advances equity and social justice by promoting a more interconnected transportation network that provides increased access to opportunities such as employment, education, and public services.
The Development Program also makes progress towards realization of many of the Strategic Climate Action Plan’s goals, including reducing the need for single occupancy vehicle driving; providing and facilitating the use of sustainable transportation choices such as public transit, alternative technology vehicles, ridesharing, walking, and bicycling; and increasing the efficiency of the County’s vehicle fleets and minimizing the fleet’s greenhouse gas emissions. 
It is estimated that this report required approximately 30 staff hours to produce, costing about $2,000. The estimated printing cost for this report is negligible.
Thank you for your consideration of this motion. If you have any questions, please feel 
free to contact Christina O’Claire, Metro Transit’s Manager of Strategy and Performance, at 206-477-5801.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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